
Principal and Vice-Chancellor

A. E. MORGAN

6th January 193?

McGill University 
Montreal

My dear Prime Minister,

It was very kind of you to telephone to me on Saturday 

and I was sorry to he out of town and to miss the opportunity of 

speaking to you myself. Still more am I disappointed that an 

unalterable en -agement for the 7th January made it impossible 

for me to accept your very kind invitation to dine with you 

that night. On that evening the University is giving a dinner 

to the Prime Minister of the Province of Quebec and certain 

members of his Cabinet and you will I feel sure appreciate the 

necessity of my being present on that occasion.

I realize how fully engaged your time is, but I 

hope that my inability to be with you this week may not rob 

ms of the opportunity of enjoying your hospitality at a later 

date when you have an evening at your disposal.

Yours sincerely,

The Right Honourable 
W. L. Mackenzie King, P.C., 

Prime Minister of Canada, 
OTTAWA .


